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Dear Parents,

June 2021

I am writing to let you know of the changes that are going to have to happen, related to
transition and end of year activities.

Year 6

Yesterday we were contacted by Fakenham Academy to inform us that their 3 transition days for
the Y6 have been cancelled. They will be in contact with you to give you information about the
Summer School they are hoping to run WB 26" July for Y6 children.

Today, I have been told that Alderman Peel High School will also not be running their 3
transition visits for the Y6 chidlren. They are in the process of making alternative provision for
this, possibly at the start of the new school year.

Year 6 Leavers Assembly will be held outside so all the classes can be together, as we do now for
Collective Worship. However, sadly parents will not be able to attend. We are going to video the
assembly and then either try to get it onto a disc or share it on the google drive, as we did for
Christmas.

Year 6 will still have their Leaver’'s meal but this will be held in their own classroom with their
class and not the whole school as normal.

Mr Parker has organised a Y6 trip to Hautbois, an outdoor activity centre, on Thursday 8™ July.
A letter and permission slip will follow with more information. A BIG thank you goes to the
‘Friends of Sculthorpe’ for paying for this trip as the children have not been able to fundraise
themselves due to COVID and bubbles.

New Reception

The new parent meeting will now be held via zoom/teams on the Monday 12" July at 2pm.
Transition visits to school have had to be cancelled as all the new reception come from different
pre-schools. Parents will be offered a slot after school WB 12 July and WB 19" July that allows
them to visit the school with their child, to look round, visit their classroom and meet the staff. If
you have a child who will be starting with us in September please contact the office and we can
make an appointment.

Move up days

Sadly, due to bubbles having to continue this will not happen as it has in the past.

We understand that the children need to spend time with their new teacher before September, so
we have looked at what we can do at the same time as keeping everyone as safe as possible.

The guidance and Risk Assessment allows movement between classes by teachers. So the plan is
on Thursday 15" July teachers will move round allowing them to spend a morning with the
children they will have next year. Tawny Owl Class will have a morning of creative activities led
by Mrs Brown and Y2 will have a morning of creative outdoor activities led by Mrs Robson-Parker.
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The teachers moving round will have had a LFT on the Wednesday and will wear their visors and
continue to follow our RA.

Sports Day

This year thwe will not be having a Sports Day as a whole school, but we are hoping to have a
‘Sport Day’ like PE session for each class before the end of the term. Photos will be posted in each
classes facebook group once it has taken place.

End of year treat

Again, due to bubbles our whole school end of year trip will not be able to happen. So the
decision has been made that each class will have an afternoon at the park for a picnic and play.
Depending on the year group depends on the activities that they will do, however we need your
permission to allow the children onto the play equipment. So please fill in the form below and
return it to school as soon as possible.

Once I know all the dates for this I will send an amended date sheet out for the last few weeks of
this term.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for the support you have given over this last
18 months. We all hope that come September we can return to being a whole school community
and be able to welcome you back for events and special days.

Thank you
Sarah Potter
(Head of School)



